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Item No. Pres2

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca

To: John Britto

Subject: FW: [External] Illegal Trucking yards along Albion Vaughan Road
Date: Monday, November 4, 2024 8:31:09 AM

From: Tina Lese: |

Sent: Sunday, November 3, 2024 6:55 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] lllegal Trucking yards along Albion Vaughan Road

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and

carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may

be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

Hello,

I live in Bolton and back up onto Albion Vaughan Road. We have had too many fatalities
involving trucks and | am getting very angry that these illegal trucking yards keep popping
up in our small town.

Albion Vaughan Rd has become extremely dangerous. The truck drivers don’t follow
the speed limit and continuously cut cars off. Itis a nightmare trying to drive to my
home.

Now with so many illegal trucking yards popping up along Albion Vaughan Rd | believe
we are going to see many accidents. Lives are going to change as | believe we will lose
more members of our community.

The newest illegal trucking yard near Dovaston is ready to open. Thisis a 2 lane road that
will be backed up for miles while trucks are trying to pull in & out of the lot. People are
going to get frustrated and do stupid things trying to manoeuvre around them. School
buses full of children travel this road and | believe something devastating is going to
happen, unless these yards get shut down before they are allowed to open for business.

Unfortunately Bolton is part of the Region of Peel and there isn’t anything our
municipality can do, so | am asking you to please do something to get these illegal yards

stopped.

Are you able to have police officers or town officials sit at the gate and hand out fines all
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day and not let trucks pull into the yard?
We are super frustrated! Please on do something on behalf of our community.

Thank you,
Tina Leger





